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On the Occasion of the 2nd International Conference on Animal Care in Kobe 2012
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The 2nd Live Love Animals International Conference on
Animal Care in Kobe 2012 is being held on an impressive
scale. While extending my heartfelt congratulations on the
hosting of this event, I would like to extend a warm welcome to
Hyogo and Kobe to all the participants who have gathered here
from across Japan and around the world.

The 21st century will prove to be an age of coexistence. People
can live lives that are safer and more secure if their society
is one in which every living thing is valued. I believe that
interacting and building better relationships with the animals
that are close to us is the first step towards achieving this goal.

The Great Hanshin-Awaji Earthquake that devastated this
region 17 years ago also claimed a great many animal victims.
Four days after the earthquake struck, an Animal Rescue
Headquarters was started up centered on the Veterinary
Associations of Hyogo Prefecture and Kobe City, and the Japan
Animal Welfare Society (JAWS). They carried out rescue
activities with the support of a large number of volunteers
gathered from all over the country. As a result, over 1,500
dogs and cats were given shelter and protection, and the great
majority of these animals were later returned to their original
owners or adopted by new owners. These animals brought
emotional and psychological relief to many people, giving them
encouragement and helping them move on with the tasks of
rehabilitation and reconstruction.

Based on experience gained from that time, Hyogo has

provided active support to the animal rescue activities
conducted in Tohoku following the Great East Japan
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Earthquake of March last year. We sent out a total of over 200
animal welfare specialists to provide help taking care of pets
while their owners, who had been forced to move from the
evacuation zone surrounding the Fukushima Daiichi nuclear
power plant, made brief visits home. They also helped in the
work to rescue animals wandering inside the zone.

Moreover, as a basis for securing animal welfare, they
established an Animal Rescue Center with branches in four
locations around Fukushima Prefecture. Their task was not
only to look after dogs and cats without owners, but also to
search for new owners for these animals, run training classes
and ‘interaction with animals’ classes, etc. In addition, Hyogo
is placing a strong emphasis on building regions where people
and nature can coexist in harmony. For example, our Prefecture
is proceeding with an overall regional effort to reintroduce
storks into the wild, an effort centered on the Toyooka Basin.

In this regard it is extremely encouraging that, at this
conference here today, so much expertise centered on
veterinarians has been gathered from countries all over the
world. This will enable discussions to be held that relate to
animal care from a wide variety of angles. It is my hope that
we can help widen the circle of people who are aiming to create
a society in which people can coexist with animals and nature
and that we can work together for its realization.

I would like to end by extending my sincere hopes that this
conference will be successful. I also wish all the participants
continued good health and further success in their various
activities.



